
The committee to prepare Kingdom’s National Plan for Information Technology held its first meeting on Tuesday 17th July 2001 at 10:15 a.m. in the Board Room at 9th Floor of Building 21. Dr. Abdullah H. Al-Abdul-Gader, Vice Rector, Graduate Studies and Scientific Research, chaired the meeting.

Present in the meeting were Drs. Al-Abdul-Gader, A.H., Abdel-Bar, M.I.H., Ahmed. M.E., Bubshait, K.A., Al-Ghamdi, J.S.,  Al-Hamoud, M.S., Mohammad, S.S., Nagadi, M.M., Redwan, D., Al-Semari, S.A., and Mr. Helmi, S. 

Dr. Al-Abdul-Gader opened the meeting and thanked the participants that they had managed to come at a short notice. 

1.
Model of National Plan

A model document on the country’s National Plan for Information Technology was distributed at the meeting. The document contained information about the major components of the plan, possible constituents of each component, working areas, working procedures, and the schedule of preparing the final project reports and executive summary.

Dr. Al-Abdul-Gader gave an overview of the project as follows: 

· The Royal Courts and the Crown Prince, H.R.H. Abdullah Bin Abdudlaziz  sent an advice entrusting KFUPM with the task of preparing the country’s national plan for information technology. The Government needs the proposed plan to present in a major International Conference that will be organized sometime by the end of the current year. In this conference, internationally-renowned scholars, representatives from big computer giants in the world, and international experts  in the field of information technology will be invited to discuss and share how  the Kingdom can best achieve its goals using latest information technology. 

· It is a great honor for KFUPM that it has been selected for the exploration of a broader vision into the best ways that can enable the country to transfer and assimilate latest information technology. The committee should make its best efforts to materialize this plan in the designated time. 

· The Steering Committee has already done some spade work to develop the tentative schedule for this project. 

· About 22 people having excellent background and resource capability are likely to be involved in this project.  Most of them come from College of Computer Sciences. The list of project team is not yet conclusive as some adjustments according to the requirement of the work are expected to be made later on when the project gains momentum and the requirements become clearer.  

-
The list of components mentioned in the model list is also tentative and will be refined with the arrival of new ideas which will flow in when the project progresses. The final plan should conform to the Kingdoms’ requirement in terms of its religious, cultural, educational, industrial and commercial needs. 

2.
Working Groups

The entire work of the project will be divided over five working groups. They include: (i) Human Resource Development, (ii) IT Industry, (iii)  E-Business, (iv)  Infrastructure and (v)  E-Learning groups. Later, the tasks to be carried out by these groups will be integrated into one unit. 

The working procedure will be as follows:  The Steering Committee will coordinate between the working groups who will make weekly presentations of their work and submit their reports. The Write-up Coordinator will be assisting in the final development of these reports. Dr. Jarallah Al-Ghamdi will provide a Website accessible to all members where reading resources, references, and email aliases will be available. All working groups will coordinate, share information and help to compliment the tasks of each group.

3. Schedule and Scheme of Work

 9th October 2001 has been set to complete the final English version of the report. The final product will include complete reports, both in English and Arabic,  on all the initiatives from the various working groups, and an executive summary to be developed by the Writing Coordinator.  Executive Summary will provide information  about the plan in abstract form. In the reports, each initiative will be discussed in detail. Data and analysis will be made available in the reports. Each working group will generate a comprehensive report pertaining to its work. 

The floor was opened for comments. A lengthy discussion ensued. Some  points were raised and following clarifications were given:  

· The text of the letter from the Royal Courts emphasizes the need of the Kingdom for building a realistic, well-studied and comprehensive national plan for information technology to keep pace with the modern world, and meet the local needs of the country for the information technology.  

-
Various Internet Websites provide information on the similar national plans of other countries. This information can help the project team to learn dimensions of the work.

· The Government needs this plan to achieve its goals of utilizing the information technology in an efficient, effective and cost-effective manner. The committee needs to clearly understand the objective of this assignment and then take appropriate steps to achieve it. In the beginning, a template draft may be prepared which can be later improved. Confidentiality of the work should be maintained at all times. 

· There was a thought that the Government perhaps needs a comprehensive proposal of the plan for presentation in the international conference. This understanding was based on the assumption that the letter from the Royal Courts did not clearly spell out the requirement for the comprehensive national plan. However, according to the Steering Committee, the Government needs a complete plan for presentation in the conference and subsequent implementation in the country. 

-
There was a question about the size of the reports that would be generated at the end of the project. It was noted that the Executive Summary should provide information in brief format about all the five initiatives mentioned in the model document. Separate reports on each initiative should also be prepared.

-
It is not difficult to figure out the data about the number of students studying IT-related disciplines within the Kingdom and abroad. On other areas, such as IT industry, E-business, Infrastructure, and E-learning, a lot of data is available in published form. There will be some redundancies but a careful approach can help compile the required data.

4.
Group Leaders

The working groups will be as follows.

1. Dr. Khalid Bubshait will lead the Human Resource Development group. The group will include Drs. Abdul-Bar, Nagadi, Redwan, and Al-Mulhem.

2.
Dr. Mohammad Ibrahim will be the person in charge of  IT-Industry group. (Team members to be determined).

3.
Dr. Jarallah Al-Ghamdi will be the leader of E-learning group (Team members to be determined).

4. Dr. Motaaz Ahmed will be leading the E-business group. The group will include Drs. Al-Hamoud, Khalid Salah and Mr. Eftikhar Nadeem and Mr. Ahmed Mostafa. 

5. Dr. Saud Al-Semari will be the person in charge of  infrastructure group. The group will include Messrs Akhtar, Moizuddin, and Khan.

6. Dr. Sadiq Sait Mohammed will be the Writing Coordinator; he will collect all the reports of the 5 working groups and produce the detailed plan as an Executive Summary.

Group leaders will be sending their works to the website, to be provided by Dr. Al-Ghamdi who will arrange to classify the data, reorganize it, and present it in the weekly presentation meetings.  

 5.
Miscellaneuous

· On a question, Dr. Al-Abdul-Gader informed the meeting that financial support is available for this project. It will not cover travel expenses. 

· The office of Dr. Al-Abdul-Gader will arrange a suitable place for the meetings and office of this committee. Dr. Al-Abdul-Gader prefers to designate an office in the Library, which he thinks is conveniently accessible to all members.   

· Mr. Mohammad Iftikhar, ID# 6920591, (Ph: 2278, email: mishaikh@kfupm.edu.sa) will serve as a Secretary of this Committee. He will be attending meetings of this committee and preparing reports. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:30 p.m.

__________________________

Dr. Abdullah H. Al-Abdul-Gader

Vice Rector, Graduate Studies and Scientific Research

Xc:
All members of the committee




MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE COMMITTEE TO PREPARE NATIONAL PLAN FOR INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY, HELD ON TUESDAY 17TH OF OCTOBER 2001 AT 10:15 P.M.








